
There are a number of ways that residents are kept informed 
about matters relevant to them. 

a) this website 
b) a distribution list of residents who have given permission 

in writing that the Clerk to SACC can send them 
information of interest. Should a resident wish to be 
included on this list, then s/he should let the Clerk know 
by email.  Similarly, the Clerk should be informed should a 
name need to be removed or changed.  It is usual for 
information to be sent BCC so that email addresses are 
kept confidential. 

c) The notice boards.  As space is at a premium, postings on 
the St Arvans Community Council Notice Boards on 
Devauden Road and at the entrance to Laurel Park are 
limited to A5 size and to Charity/not for profit material.  
Both notice boards are currently maintained by the Chair 
to whom copy may be emailed or hard copies (A5) made 
available. 

d) There is an advertisment board in Jean’s Shop where for 
a small fee, you can advertise your needs and skills. 

e) Fiveways, the parish magazine, is an excellent source of 
information and covers the five villages in the parish – St 
Arvans, Devauden, Itton, Kilgwrrwg and Penterry.  It is 
available by subscription or can be purchased from Jean’s 
Shop. 


